Exemplar addendum to Safeguarding Policy 

Additional safeguarding:  Covid19 Arrangements March 2020
COVID19 has brought about immediate change and a different set of circumstances in regard to safeguarding and Child Protection. Therefore we have considered carefully how we continue to safeguarding children who are now accessing learning remotely.

Role of the DSL

We continue to hold our weekly Safeguarding Meetings discussing the vulnerable families above plus any other issues that have arisen at school during the week. These discussions may take place in person or via email.

Risk Assessments have been completed for pupils with an EHCP and for those with a Social Worker as well as Looked After Children . These are updated weekly. The original is shared with the LA SEND department, the Virtual School and with Social Care respectively. Home visits will be conducted by at least one DSL and children with an ECHP will be visited by_______, SENCO. Visits must be conducted in pairs. Parents will be sent a Marvellous Me notification an hour before the visits take place. 

Staffing rotas ensure that there will always be a DSL onsite and other DSLs will be available by phone. 

In the instance that there is no DSL is onsite a member of the senior leadership team should contact a DSL by phone. 

Supporting vulnerable families through COVID19 school closure

Our vulnerable children have been identified by the government and the Local Authority as those with a named Social Worker on a child protection plan or a child in need plan, children with an EHCP and those who are Looked After. 

Any children on a child protection plan will be visited twice a week. We will be required to see the children during the visit. A record of these visits will be shared with the family’s social worker on a weekly basis. A record of the date/ time of visit must also be added to My Concern

Children who are subject to a child in need plan will be visited once a week and as above, this contact will be shared with the named social worker.

All children with a named social worker will be offered a place in school. If parents/carers do not wish to send their children home visits will continue until school reopens. 

 As a school we have made the decision to contact families who normally receive support through school or other agencies such as targeted family support. This contact will normally be by phone but may also include a home visit if necessary. We will contact families on a weekly basis but this may increased if further support is needed. 

As well as supporting families with well-being phone calls we may also be able to support families who are struggling for food.XXXXXXXX, Family Support Worker, is able to issue food bank vouchers and has links with the local church who are supporting with food deliveries when possible.

Safeguarding expectations of staff working in school and remotely.

All staff have been asked to highlight families who may benefit from a weekly wellbeing phone call. This list should be continually reviewed by class teachers. As lockdown progresses this list may grow. Teachers and teaching assistants should contact XXXXXXXX to add additional families to the list. 

Each week as different staff come in on our rota they are reminded of the school’s commitment to safeguarding and the priority it continues to hold in our current situation. Staff are asked monitor engagement with parents and immediately report any concerns raised with a DSL either via My Concern or by phoning a DSL.

